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The Integrity and Complaints Branch of the QBCC undertook an internal audit of the Commission’s Gifts and Benefits policy and procedures in 2019. Amongst the 

recommendations arising from the audit, was that the QBCC would commit to placing a greater emphasis on reporting requirements, as of 1 July 2019. These revised 

reporting requirements now place a greater obligation on all staff to declare all gifts and benefits and includes quarterly publications of gifts and benefits that were offered, 

retained or declined for items below and above $150. 

In pursuit of greater transparency and integrity across the QBCC, the quarterly report provides a comprehensive view of reportable gifts and benefits offered to the QBCC 

and its staff.  

Quarter 1 2020 has relatively fewer numbers of reportable gifts and benefits in the ‘Under $150’ category most likely due to the Covid-19 restrictions on movement and 

meetings. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Page 2 of 3 
 

Reportable Gifts and Benefits Register – Under $150 

Quarter 1: 1 January 2020 – 31 March 2020 

Date given    
or received 

Description of donation, 
gift or benefit 

 
Retail 
Value 

Name of 
gifter/donor 

Name of 
recipient 

Gift received was:               
a) Retained by employee         
b) Retained by agency        
c) Declined by employee         
d) Declined by agency 

Reason for accepting, 
giving or declining 
gift 

Name of 
accountable 
officer 

9/01/2020 Breakfast $35 

Kellie Nuttal 
(Partner of 
Deloitte) Brett Bassett Retained by employee Networking Dick Williams 

8/02/2020 Awards Event / Cocktails $120 
Hutchinson 
Builders Stacey Ozolins Retained by employee Networking Philip Halton 

26/02/2020 Industry lunch $30 
Mates in 
Construction William Courtney Retained by employee Networking Edward Goodsall 

24/02/2020 
Ceramic dish decorated 
with indigenous artwork $33 

Australian 
Property 
Institute 

Ted Simmonds 
on behalf of 
QBCC 

Accepted on behalf of 
QBCC for QBCC charity 
fundraising 

Accepted on behalf of 
QBCC for QBCC 
charity fundraising Yvonne Pengilly 

28/02/2020 
Personalised Clariden 
pen and notebook $50 Clariden Global Yvonne Pengilly Retained by employee 

Networking 
Guest speaker at 
Global Summit Brett Bassett 

17/03/2020 Industry breakfast $15 
Construction 
Skills Qld William Courtney Retained by employee Networking Edward Goodsall 

17/03/2020 

3 x Govt. Arms Plates + 1 
Cambodian law on 
construction book  $50 

Cambodian 
delegation Yvonne Pengilly Retained by QBCC 

Networking / QBCC 
hosted delegation and 
contributed to course 
at QUT Philip Halton 

 



Page 3 of 3 
 

Reportable Gifts and Benefits Register – Over $150 

Quarter 1: 1 January 2020 – 31 March 2020 

Date given    
or received 

Description of donation, 
gift or benefit 

Retail 
Value 

Name of 
gifter/donor 

Name of 
recipient 

Gift received was:               
a) Retained by employee         
b) Retained by agency        
c) Declined by employee         
d) Declined by agency 

Reason for accepting, 
giving or declining 
gift 

Name of 
accountable 
officer 

20/03/2020 Invitation to attend the 
Plumbers Union Qld 
Apprentice awards 

$150 Plumber 
Union of 
Queensland 

Stacey Ozolins Retained by employee Networking and 
maintaining 
stakeholder 
relationship.  

Deputy 
Commissioner, 
Philip Halton 

20/03/2020 Invitation to attend the 
Plumbers Union Qld 
Apprentice awards 

$150 Plumber 
Union of 
Queensland 

Kate Raymond Retained by employee Networking and 
maintaining 
stakeholder 
relationship.  

Commissioner, 
Brett Bassett 

20/03/2020 Invitation to attend the 
Plumbers Union Qld 
Apprentice awards 

$150 Plumber 
Union of 
Queensland 

Grant Wilkinson Retained by employee Networking and 
maintaining 
stakeholder 
relationship.  

Chris McCahon, 
A/Director 
Compliance and 
Enforcement 

 


